	Congress must pass legislation that will improve the laboratory workforce by providing educational incentives like scholarships and loan repayments and provide funding for the workforce provisions in PAHPA.


The safety, health and well being of the American people depend upon a highly trained and educated laboratory workforce.

While considerable federal resources have been directed toward the development of high containment laboratory facilities, there has been no comparable effort to produce a laboratory workforce qualified to work in these facilities.

The incidents reported by the GAO underscore the need to take immediate steps to correct this imbalance and produce the laboratory workforce needed to fully realize the considerable investment in laboratory facilities.

APHL and its members have consistently urged the federal government to address the laboratory workforce shortage.

Public health laboratories maintain a culture of quality and safety through their protocols, training and practices. 
Public health laboratories support their local communities with multiple services including newborn screening, investigation of foodborne disease outbreaks, emergency response, testing and control of infectious diseases, and monitoring of exposure to toxicants.
